
12. They recall that they have proclaimed their dedication to 
the principles of democracy, respect for human rights, justice 
and social progress, which are the fruits of their shared 
spiritual heritage and they declare their intention to develop 
and deepen the application of these principles in their coun-
tries. Since these principles, by their very nature, forbid any 
recourse to methods incompatible with the promotion of world 
peace, they reaffirm that the efforts which they make to pre-
serve their independence, to maintain their security and to 
improve the living standards of their peoples exclude all forms 
of aggression against anyone, are not directed against any 
other country, and are designed to bring about the general 
improvement of international relations. In Europe, their objec-
tive continues to be the pursuit of understanding and co-
operation with every European country. In the world at large, 
each Allied country recognizes the duty to help the developing 
countries. It is in the interest of all that every country benefit 
from technical and economic progress in an open and equitable 
world system. 

Ministers could be seen outside 
the Conference Centre in Ottawa 
from the nearby Rideau Canal. 
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